
 
 

 
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   The Honorable Dalhi Myers, Richland County Council, District 10  

The Honorable Chakisse Newton, Richland County Council, District 11  
 
FROM:  Bill Davis, Director of Utilities  

John M. Thompson, Ph.D., MBA, CPM, Assistant County Administrator  
 
Date:   September 25, 2020  
 
Subject:  Southeast Richland County Sewer & Water Systems Expansion Project Update 
 
CC:   Leonardo Brown, MBA, CPM, County Administrator 
 

 
Project Construction Update 

 
The Southeast Richland County Sewer & Water Systems Expansion Project construction 
continues per design. The information sometimes will look repeated since it is along a stretch of 
road in a tranquil country setting and staff anticipates that there should not be any barriers to 
impede progress. The project work continues at a good pace for all the divisions. The report is 
updated with new photos captured for the project work.  
 
All four divisions of Phase 1 are in construction. The weekly report will provide updates on the 
progress of each division. The design shows the lines along Lower Richland Boulevard, Airbase 
Road, Congaree Road, Bluff Road, Reynolds Road, Cabin Creek Road, Ault Road, Trotter Road, 
Congaree Church Road, and Clarkson Road. The project status will also include the construction 
of sewer lines, water lines, lift stations, water service connections, and sewer service connections 
along the routes. 
 
We have listed the Contract completion dates below. These dates do not reflect any adjustments 
for rain, equipment, and material delivery delays (due to COVID -19).  The delays will be 
monitored and the timeline will be adjusted with each report. The current Division 1, Division 2, 
and Division 2B substantial completion dates are January 10, 2021, with final completion 
February 9, 2021. Division 3 and Division 3B  substantial completion dates are January 26, 
2021, with final completion February 25, 2021. The Division 4 substantial completion date is 
March 7, 2021, with final completion April 6, 2021. We are currently compiling information 
with our engineer and plant equipment manufacturers to obtain quotes for repairs at the Eastover 
wastewater treatment plant to achieve full permitted capacity in conjunction with the new system 
demand. 
 
 


